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CITY OF DANIA BEACH

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT DEPARTMENT

STAFF REPORT

DATE:


October 14, 2014
TO:


Robert Baldwin, City Manager
FROM:

Marc LaFerrier, AICP, Director
SUBJECT:
RFQ: 14-008 – BID AWARD OF SECURITY SERVICES FOR VARIOUS CITY FACILITIES AND LOCATIONS.
On May 2, 2014, the City of Dania Beach published a Request for Qualification (“RFQ) No. 14-008 for security services for various city facilities and locations.  Services requested by the City included:  Security services for the City Hall/Library/Parking garage site and parks administration building, weekly reports of service, electronic verification of patrols, assistance in customer service, and minor maintenance assistance of City properties. The days and hours of service may vary.  Preferred qualifications include familiarity of the City sites, the City, the citizens and City Hall activities. In addition, security services may involve a vehicle to patrol other City properties: cemetery, beach and parks. 
On May 16, 2014, the City received thirteen responses to the Request for Qualifications and a City staff review committee was formed. The Review Committee consisted of Marc LaFerrier, Mark Bates and Eric Walton.  The Review Committee met on May 22, 2014 and June 25, 2013. 
The five highest ranked bidders and their respective estimated monthly fee (based on approximately 40 hours per week) for the services are referenced as follows:  
	Company
	Cost per Hour
	Monthly cost for Vehicle
	Total Monthly cost


	

	Professional Security & Investigations
	$15.50
	$   463
	$3,129
	

	Security Management
	$12.75
	$1,200
	$3,393
	

	Kent Security
	$14.70
	$   900
	$3,428
	

	Giddens Security Corp.
	$16.28
	$   600
	$3,400
	

	G4S
	$19.02
	$   800
	$4,071
	


The City Bid Review Committee recommends that the City award the bid to the most responsive, responsible, economical and dependable bidder, Professional Security & Investigations Company (PSI), in an amount not to exceed Forty-five Thousand Dollars ($45,000.00) and has been budgeted for fiscal year 2014-2015. PSI is currently providing security services for the City Hall properties and has provided reliable and quality service. In addition, the firm is a local vendor. Funds for the service are available in Parking Enterprise Contractual Services #404-45-03-545-34-10. 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION
Approve.  
